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First complaint upheld against children’s advertising code 
The Advertising Standards Board has, for the first time, upheld a complaint against an advertisement under the Advertising to Children Code.

At its October meeting, the Board considered complaints against a TV advertisement by Blinck Mobile encouraging children to subscribe to a new ringtone. The ad voiceover stated: “Cool! Fool your parents and teachers with this unique silent ringtone. This ringtone is so high-pitched adults cannot hear it!”

The Board found that the ad contravened section 2.4.1(a) of the Children’s Code, which states: “…(advertisements) must not undermine the authority, responsibility or judgement of parents or carers…”

Blinck Mobile has responded responsibly to the Board’s finding by stating that it will revise the script for the commercial so it does not encourage children to ignore parental or teacher authority.

The Advertising Standards Board has considered 94 complaints about 24 ads since the Children’s Code was introduced in 2004.

The Board also considered complaints about a TV ad for Mentos chewing gum.

The ad shows a man at a beach eating a piece of the gum, its cooling effect causing hair on his chest to stand up and his nipples to grow. The ad goes on to show the man in a series of scenes where he uses his elongated nipples to catch a Frisbee, hold his sunglasses, turn some discs on a disc jockey turntable, and press a button in a lift.

A number of complaints from the public described the ad as “gross”, “sexually provocative” and “pornographic”.

The Advertising Standards Board considered whether the ad had breached the Advertiser Code of Ethics provisions on sex, sexuality and nudity. However, the Board determined that the ad did not contain sexual overtones. It found that the contrived, hyper-erect nipples on the man were clearly shown in the advertisement to be a result of the cooling effect of the product rather than sexual contact or arousal.
In making its decision, the Board applied its view of general community standards and, while recognising that not everyone will like the ad, concluded that it was intended to be humorous and was not so offensive that it should be taken off air. 

The Advertising Standards Bureau accepts complaints about individual advertisements from members of the public. Complaints are considered by the Advertising Standards Board against criteria set out in the AANA Advertiser Code of Ethics and associated codes. Under the rules of the self-regulation system, advertisers are required to modify or discontinue ads when complaints are upheld by the Board.
A list of the 39 ads considered by the Board at its October meeting can be viewed on the Advertising Standards Bureau website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. Media are encouraged to subscribe to the ASB newsletter and media releases via the website.
Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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